## 05/02/07 Town Board Minutes

A regular meeting of the Elma Town Board was held on Wednesday, May 2, 2007, at 8:00 PM, Elma Town Hall, 1600 Bowen Road, Elma, New York, with the following members present:

Supervisor Michael Nolan Councilwoman Susan Glownia Councilman David Polak Councilman Dennis Powers Councilman Dean Puleo

Also: Town Attorney Phyllis Todoro Building Inspector Joseph Colern Highway Superintendent Wayne Clark Water Superintendent Eugene Stevenson-Absent Town Engineer James Wyzykiewicz

Approximately 18 people attended the meeting.

The meeting was opened with the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Councilman Powers made the motion and Councilman Puleo seconded the motion to approve the minutes from the April 18, 2007 meeting. Ayes-5. Noes-0. Carried.

## Department Reports

Highway Superintendent Wayne Clark requested the Town Board to sign the agreement to spend town highway funds, with general repairs at \$180,000 for 40.83 miles of highway, Sullivan Dr starting at North Davis Rd ending at the turn around at distance of .19 miles approximate cost of \$40,000. A free rabies clinic will be held at the Elma Highway Garage on August 22, 2007 from 5:00 to 7:00PM. Also brush is still being picked up and free mulch is available for Elma residents at the Transfer Station.

Councilman Polak made the motion and Councilwoman Glownia seconded the motion to approve the Motorcycle Safety Month resolution:

WHEREAS, motorcycle safety awareness is of critical importance to both riders and

other potential victims; and

WHEREAS, in the past year, Erie County has experienced more than a dozen mishaps involving motorcycles, more than half ending in fatalities; and WHEREAS, no single cause is to blame; and WHEREAS, motorcycle safety awareness has been identified by Governor Eliot Spitzer, as well as other government officials, as a priority in traffic safety;

NOW, THEREFORE WE the members of the Town Board of the Town of Elma, declare the month of May, 2007 as ôMotorcycle Safety and Awareness Monthö in our municipality; and

FURTHERMORE, we take note of the Saturday, May 5th assembly of area bikers sponsored by the Buffalo-Erie County Chapter, American Bikers Aimed Toward Education (ABATE) in the month of May; and

FINALLY, WE RESOLVE that a copy of this proclamation be sent to Frank Martorana, Coordinator of ABATE, as well as to all Mayors and Supervisors who are members of the Association of Erie County Governments.

Ayes-5. Noes-0. Carried.

Town Engineer James Wyzykiewicz spoke regarding the MS4 Stormwater Management Program and the 2007 Annual Report Review year 4. Mr. Wyzykiewicz noted that this program will affect new and old buildings, and has to be implemented next year. Ordinances and Federal guide lines will have to be followed. This report will be available for review in the Town Clerks Office. Supervisor Nolan asked if any one had any questions regarding the MS4 Stormwater Management Program.

All have received the Planning, Zoning and Conservation Board Agenda and Minutes that apply.

Supervisor Nolan noted there will be a No Work Session on Wednesday, May 9, 2007. Next Work Session will be on Wednesday, May 16, 2007 at 7:00PM before the regular Town Board meeting.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:25PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia King Town Clerk